
Kansas District Lutheran Laymen’s League Board of Governors Meeting
Prior to the 81st Kansas District Lutheran Laymen's League Convention

November 6, 2021
Risen Savior Lutheran Church, Basehor, Kansas

Arlen Schultz, LLL Kansas District president, called the meeting to order.  

President Arlen Schultz reviewed the agenda for the 81st Kansas District Lutheran Laymen’s League 
convention.  Arlen Schultz initiated a review of the convention booklet.

Tom Stanton, coordinator of the LLL/LHM worship service at the Kansas State Fair, informed the 
meeting attendees that occurrences of “Wanda Stanton” should be changed to “Linda Stanton” in the minutes for
the 80th Kansas District Lutheran Laymen’s League convention, which were printed in the convention booklet.

Arlen Schultz reviewed convention resolution 21-02 regarding the Kansas District LLL Project for the 
2021 – 2022 fiscal year.

Following is a summary of the fund-raising goals of the Kansas District LLL Project for the 2021 – 
2022 fiscal year..

Financial aid for Kansas District students attending an LCMS synodical school or seminary in 
preparation for full-time church work...................................................................................................$39,500

Recognition Dinner for fourth year students at Concordia Seminary......................................................$1,000

Overseas Bible Correspondence Courses and Argentina Ministry..........................................................$8,000

State Fair Worship Service and State Fair Booth....................................................................................$1,000

Tournament of Roses Parade Lutheran Hour Float....................................................................................$500

Total Goal.............................................................................................................................................$50,000

Arlen Schultz reminded the meeting attendees that the following provisions regarding overages and 
deficiencies in the receipt of contributions had been approved at the Board of Governors meeting on August 28, 
2021.

 Any amount of contributions received over the goal will be designated for additional financial aid to 
Kansas District students who are preparing for full-time church work.  

 Should the total amount of contributions received be less than $42,000, then the amount designated for 
financial aid to students will be $31,500 and, the amounts designated for all purposes will be prorated to
accommodate the shortage of contributions.  

 Should the total amount of contributions received be greater than $42,000 but less than $50,000, then 
the amount designated for financial aid to students will be reduced to accommodate the shortage of 
contributions.

Arlen Schultz asked Mark Westerman, region 3 representative on the LLL Kansas District executive 
board, to present resolution 81-02 to the convention.

Arlen Schultz reviewed the candidates who had accepted nominations for LLL Kansas District offices 
for the term of November, 2021 through November, 2023.  Following is a summary of the election ballot as it 
was planned to be presented before the convention.

 Secretary – Tim Voelker
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 Treasurer – John E. Johnson

 Executive board representative for Region 2  (north central Kansas) – (No nominee)

 Executive board representative for Region 3  (southeast and south central Kansas) – Mark Westerman

Arlen Schultz said that he would ask for nominations and volunteers for the position of  executive board
representative for Region 2 from the floor of the convention.

When reviewing the candidates for the executive board representatives for Regions 2 and 3, President 
Schultz reminded the meeting attendees that the position of executive board representative for Region 5 
(southwest Kansas) had been eliminated as of the 80th LLL Kansas District Convention on November 2, 2019.  
Arlen Schultz reminded the meeting attendees that the Board of Governors had voted to revise the boundaries of
the zones and regions in the LLL Kansas District to conform to the boundaries of the circuits and regions in the 
LCMS Kansas District in 2019.

Arlen Schultz reminded the meeting attendees that the approximate western two-thirds of the land area 
of the former Region 5 had been consolidated into the new Region 4 and that the eastern one-third of the land 
area of the former Region 5 had been apportioned between Region 2 and Region 3.  President Schultz reminded 
the meeting attendees that Zone 14 had been eliminated because the land area of Zone 14 had been apportioned 
between Zone 11 in Region 3 and Zone 13 in Region 4.  Mark Westerman requested that the Board of 
Governors members be provided a list of the congregations that currently constitute Zone 11 and Zone 13.

Elmer Kellner, ambassador at Redeemer Lutheran Church, Atwood, in LLL Kansas District Zone 15, 
informed the meeting attendees that Zone 15 executive board wanted to present the following proposal 
regarding the scheduling of LLL Kansas District conventions. 

 LLL Kansas District conventions should be scheduled every other year rather than every year.  

 LLL Kansas District conventions should be scheduled in the spring rather than around the first weekend 
of November.

 LLL Kansas District conventions should be scheduled on the same weekend as the LWML Kansas 
District convention at or near the same venue that hosts the LWML Kansas District convention.

The meeting participants briefly discussed the advantages and disadvantages of Zone 15’s proposal as 
well as whether and how this proposal should be presented at the convention.  The Board of Governors members
agreed that Zone 15’s proposal for scheduling LLL Kansas District conventions would be presented for 
discussion during the New Business session of the convention, but that a resolution to adopt this proposal would
not be presented.  President Schultz said that Zone 15’s proposal regarding the scheduling of the LLL Kansas 
District convention would be discussed and considered at a future LLL Kansas District Board of Governors 
meeting.

President Schultz asked Ray Keller, region 4 representative on the LLL Kansas executive board, to read 
“thanks” resolution 81-03 to the convention.

The meeting participants were informed that approximately 20 boxes of historic LLL Kansas District 
paper documents were currently being stored.  These documents included LLL Kansas District convention 
manuals and materials, LLL Kansas District Executive Board meeting minutes, LLL Kansas District Board of 
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Governors meeting minutes, and other printed material.   Following were some questions regarding document 
retention that were briefly mentioned. 

 How long should LLL Kansas District documents be retained? 

 Who should be responsible for the storage of hardcopy documents?

 Where should hardcopy documents continue to be stored?

 Should an effort be made to digitize some or all of the old documents?

Because of the discussion of these questions required more time than was available, President Schultz 
informed the meeting participants that the discussion of topics regarding document retention would be deferred 
until a future LLL Kansas District Board of Governors meeting.

Arlen Schultz declared the meeting adjourned.

Secretary, 
Richard Schrum
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